
~NEW PARISHIONERS~  
Welcome to Saint Olaf parish.  We are happy 
to have you.  Please stop at the office, Monday 
through Thursday from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 
to register with the parish or fill out a regis-
tration form located in the vestibule of the 
Church and drop it in the collection basket. 

Deadline for Bulletin News :  Monday by noon      
You can email your bulletin news to cindy@saintolaf.net or drop it at the parish offices. 

Mission Statement  
 Saint Olaf parish is a Catholic community 
committed in faith to witness the good news of 
Christ in our daily lives. 
 In order to build the kingdom of God on 
earth, we gather to worship, educate, serve and 
grow in God’s love. 

Sacrament of Eucharist 
Saturday  8:00 a.m. & 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday  9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
   4:00 p.m. Filipino Mass (chapel) 

Weekdays  Times and intentions 
    listed inside bulletin 
Holy Days  9:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. 

Sacrament of Penance 
Saturday  4:15 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  (church)

   or by appointment 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Contact Father Rene 3 months prior to baptism.  
Parents desiring baptism of their children are   
expected to be registered in the parish and to have 
completed the baptism preparation class.   
For Baptismal class information, contact Father 
Rene at the church office. 

Sacrament of Marriage 
Couples anticipating marriage are expected to 
contact Father Rodillas at least four months in 
advance.  Preparation and instruction are          
required. 

Pastor 
Reverend Reynato Rodillas 

Deacon 
Deacon Scott Dodge 

Saint Olaf 
Catholic Church 

276 East 1700 South, Bountiful, Utah  84010 
(801) 295 – 3621 

Web page  -  http://www.stolafut.org 
e-mail  -  saintolaf@saintolaf.net 

Facebook page-www.Facebook.com/StOlafUT 

February 7, 2016 
Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
Parish Office   295- 3621 
Office Hours :     9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Mon-Thurs 
Marcie Downs - Administrative Assistant 
Heather Bonn-Religious Ed. Coordinator 
Cindy Wilson - Secretary 
Tom Shoemaker - McNamara Center Manager 

 

School Staff  295 -5341 
Office Hours :  8:00 a.m. ~ 3:30 p.m., Mon-Fri  

www.stolafs.org 

Laurie Jacobs - Principal 
Jill Moffat - Secretary 
1793 South Orchard Drive, Bountiful 
 

Council of Women 
Co-President :   Emily Craven 801-631-4738 
    emilycraven0241@gmail.com 

Co-President:   Tammy Willhard 801-936-2526 
    willhard@gmail.com 

Knights of Columbus  
Council # 5502 
Grand Knight :  Shaun Hale  

    kofc5502@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary :  Wayne Welninski  
 
Pastoral Council 
President :   Joe Bouley 801-309-9149 

Vice President :  Shaun Hale 
Recording Secretary :  Cristal VanDongen 
 
 

Ladies of Charity  801-698-9364 
President :                                Pat Droubay  
Youth Group Services 801-518-2566 
Coordinator:   Krista Smith 
    ktek4smith@msn.com 

Prayer for a New Bishop 
Almighty God, Eternal shepherd and guide.  In your love for us, Grant 
to the Diocese of Salt Lake City a shepherd who will lead us to be 
Christ’s heart of mercy, Voice of hope, and hands of justice.  Help him 
to fill our minds and hearts with the truth of the Gospel, the power of 
the sacraments, and the desire to build up your holy Church.  We ask 
this through Christ our Lord. Amen. 



Saint Olaf Catholic Church Bountiful, Utah 

Readings for the Week of February 7, 2016 
Sunday: Isa 6:1-2a, 3-8 / 1 Cor 15:1-11 / Lk 5:1-11 
Monday: 1 Kin 8:1-7, 9-13 / Mk 6:53-56 
Tuesday: 1 Kin 8:22-23, 27-30 / Mk 7:1-13 
Wednesday: Joe 2:12-18 / 2 Cor 5:20-6:2 / Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
Thursday: Deu 30:15-20 / Lk 9:22-25 
Friday: Isa 58:1-9a / Mt 9:14-15 
Saturday: Isa 58:9b-14 / Lk 5:27-32 
Next Sunday: Deu 26:4-10 / Rom 10:8-13 / Lk 4:1-13 

Altar Servers for  
February 13th & 14th 

5:30 P.M. 9:00 A.M. 11:30 A.M. 

Stockton Goodin Sharon  
Norbertbeno 

Bella Zarate 

Savannah Clapp Max Keith Hannah Vallese 

Dylan Goodin Madeleine Keith Tara Quinley 

Parish Support for 1/31/2016 
Envelopes………………………...…….…...…….$6127.00 
Loose………………………………………….………$276.26 
Children’s Envelopes…………..……....…………..$57.70 
School Support……………...…………….………...$57.00 
Church Building & Maintenance Fund……….$111.00 
Capital Campaign Envelopes….…………..……$182.50 
Storm victims in South & Midwest….…………$487.69 

Thank you! 

The Rosary will be recited at 11:00 a.m. next       
Sunday, February 14th by Saint Olaf School 
members.  Everyone is invited to participate. 

Saint	Olaf	has	a	prayer	group	that	meets	every			

Monday	morning	from	9:00-10:00	a.m.	in	the			

rectory	chapel.		The	prayer	group	would	like	to			

invite	you	to	join	them	in	prayer.	

FEBRUARY YOUTH GROUP ACTIVITIES 
2/7: 12:30-2:30 PM Monthly meeting in EDP 
room of the school 
2/12: 4:30-7:00PM, Host Lenten dinner in 
McCenter. Many volunteers and donations 
needed. Service hours may be earned! 
2/13: 8:45a.m.-2 p.m. sell concessions at basketball games in 
McCenter 
2/14: Happy Valentine’s Day! 
2/20: 8:45 a.m.-4 p.m. sell concessions at basketball games in 
McCenter 
2/27: 7:45 a.m.-2 p.m. sell concessions at basketball games in 
McCenter 
Please RSVP to Krista Smith at 801-518-2566 or 
ktek4smith@msn.com or Andrea Rogers Niederhauser at 
801-243-0821 or clubnieder1@gmail.com 

Weekday Masses are celebrated in the Rectory 
Chapel located at 276 East 1700 South, Bountiful 

SUNDAY, February 7th 
       9:00  AM        †  Mike Calabra/John & Patti Haning  
 11:30   AM        Anna Hiller/Children 
MONDAY, February 8th 
TUESDAY, February 9th  
 8:00 AM          In thanksgiving for Father Christopher  
  Gray/A friend 
WEDNESDAY, February 10th 
 9:00 AM         † Isabella Finnegan/Byrne family 
 7:00 PM Intentions of Pat & Betty Byrne/Silvia &  
  Caro 
THURSDAY, February 11th 
 8:00 AM         Intentions of Bob & Bobby Earl/Silvia &  
  Caro  
FRIDAY, February 12th 

        9:00 AM          † Gary Stark/Bob & Bette Singler 
SATURDAY, February 13th 
       8:00 AM           Ed & Marilyn Larrabee/Barrett family 
 5:30 PM         † Steven Miller/Mary Miller 
SUNDAY, February 14th 
       9:00  AM        † Comins & Ward families/By family 
        11:30  AM         † William Bonn/Bonn family 

COFFEE & DONUTS THIS SUNDAY IN THE MCCENTER 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS!! 
Religious Education classes will  not be held next 
Sunday, February 14th in honor of President’s 
Day.  We will return on February 21st. 

***ATTENTION	ALTAR	SERVERS***	

There	are	sign	up	sheets	in	the	vestibule	

of	the	church	for	Stations	of	the	Cross,		

Holy	Thursday,	Good	Friday,	Easter	Vigil	

and	Easter	Sunday.	

BURNING OF OLD PALMS 
You are welcome to attend the rite of the burning of the palms 
that will take place this Tuesday, February 9th at 6:30 p.m. in 
the church.  These ashes will then be used during the Ash 
Wednesday Masses on February 10th at 9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. 

Please note: Father Rene’s new emergency cell 

phone number is 801-389-1068. 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS & LENTEN DINNERS 
Everyone is invited to attend the Lenten Dinners which 
will begin on Friday, February 12th and go thru March 
18th in the McCenter from 5:30-6:45 p.m., followed by 
Stations of the Cross at 7:00 p.m. in the church.  The 
Youth Group will be hosting the Lenten dinner on     
February 12th and the Lectors will be leading the       
Stations of the Cross that evening. 



Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time February 7, 2016 

PRAYER LIST 
We pray for healing for the members of 
our community, especially: 
Cissi Edwards  Chrissy Turner 
Scott Posselli  Paulette Hill 
Silvia Best  Rudy Ramirez 
Gary Parkin  Jo Cunningham   
Anna Erickson  Gene Cunningham  
Gordon Schuh  Norbert Cunningham 
Darlyne Lawson  Cecilia Adelhardt 
Tom Evans  Bette Singler 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
To add a name to our prayer list, please stop by or call the   
Parish Office and give the name.  These names will be printed in 
our bulletin for four weeks but you are welcome to call and   
extend the time if you wish.  We ask that our faith community 
keep these persons and families in their prayers. 

CLEANING TEAM SCHEDULE 
Team 7 will be cleaning the church for the February 
13th/14th weekend. 

 A PRAYER FOR OUR SCHOOLS 

God, our Father and Creator, be with 

us in our schools.  Help us to treasure 

your gift of life and treat one another 

with care.  Let us always remember that we are 

all created in Your image.  Come, Lord Jesus, 

and be with us in our schools.  Guide our    

teachers, guide our parents, and lead our      

students to recognize You in all people.  Come, 

Holy Spirit,  and be with us in our schools.  Give 

us a vision for the future, and the determination 

for shaping a faith-filled future.  Amen. 

(Adapted from faithfirst.com) 

EMERGENCY SECOND COLLECTION 
This weekend we will be taking up a special 2nd collection for 
the flooding that took place in the Diocese of Chingleput, 
India (where Father Gally and Father David are from.)  The 
donation from this collection will be sent to the USCCB.  

RETROUVAILLE-REDISCOVER YOUR MARRIAGE 
You Can Help Your Marriage-Do you feel alone?  Are you 
frustrated or angry with each other?  Do you argue...or have you 
just stopped talking to each other?  Does talking about it only 
make it worse?  Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi with a long i) 
helps couples through difficult times in their marriages.  This 
program has helped 10’s of 1000’s of couples experiencing   
difficulties in their marriage.  For confidential information about 
or to register for the April program beginning with a weekend on 
April 1-3 call 801-450-4965 or email: 4007@retrouvaille.org or 
visit the web site at www.HelpOurMarriage.com. 

ANNUAL DIOCESAN MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
The Family Life Office Presents: Fulfilling God’s Dream for Us 
with Steve & Kathy Beirne.  Marriage is a journey.  Join this 
workshop and re-discover how God is on the journey with us and 
can help us to plan a better, more vibrant marriage.  St. Vincent 
de Paul Catholic Church Benvegnu Center, 1375 E Spring 
Lane, SLC, UT on Saturday, February 13, 2016.  1 p.m.-4:30 
p.m., $35 per couple, 5-6 p.m. Vigil Mass with Blessing, 6:30 
p.m. Dinner & Fun, $25 per couple. ($60 total for both dinner 
& workshop.)  To register contact Veola Burchett at 801-328-
8641 or  veola.burchett@dioslc.org 

THE WORD AMONG US 
Please feel free to take home a copy of the Lenten edition of The 
Word Among Us that are located in the vestibule of the church. 

DONATIONS FOR ORPHANAGE IN HONDURAS 

Boxes will be available in the vestibule during all of the    
Masses this weekend for clothing, shoes, personal/
feminine hygiene products, and other donated items for 
the Girls’ Orphanage in Honduras sponsored by the 
Saint Olaf School Girl Scouts.  Point of contact is 
Dawn Flynn at 801-879-8622.  Thank you for your    
support. 

CHURCH IN EASTERN EUROPE 
The collection for the church in Eastern Europe will be taken up 
on Ash Wednesday, February 10th. 

“WOMAN OF THE YEAR” 
*Saint Olaf 2016 “Woman of the Year” nomination forms will 
be available in the vestibule of the church from February 7-28.  
Please take a moment to write and submit your nomination.  You 
may return your ballot by the following methods: 
*Ballot box in vestibule 
*Place in envelope marked C.O.W./Woman of the Year mail or 
drop off at parish office 
*Drop in the collection basket 
*Give to any C.O.W. Officer 
Nominations are due by March 14, 2016 

Youth Choir 
Looking for any school-age children interested in joining 
our group of singers.  We sing every 3rd Sunday of the 
month at the 11:30 Mass and practice the 2nd Sunday of 
the month after the 11:30 Mass.  We have a lot of fun     
trying out new songs and various styles of music.  Come 
join us anytime!  If you need more information or are     
interested in participating, please contact Tinca Rickerd at 
marickerd@gmail.com or Holly Dodge at    
h_normandodge@yahoo.com. 

RICE BOWL-HUNGERING FOR THE JOURNEY 
Join our parish community-and nearly 14,000 Catholic 
communities across the United States-in a life-
changing Lenten journey with CRS Rice Bowl.  Pick up 
your family’s rice bowl from the vestibule.  Remember, 
what you give up for Lent changes lives. 


